	ASTLEY PARISH COUNCIL	



[bookmark: _Hlk33195582]Minutes of a Meeting of Astley Parish Council, Wednesday 16 November 2022, 7.30pm at Astley Village Hall

PRESENT: Councillors: E Bedell, K Lloyd (Chairman), H Mardell, S Robinson, N Sherwood, and D Williams. 

Also Present: D Dorrell (Clerk), Cllr Lezley Picton (Shropshire Council), Flt Lt. Stu Mason, PC Jim Nicholson and 3 members of the public.

1.	PUBLIC PARTICIPATION (Brought forward from Agenda Item 4)
	A resident commented that the Council’s website needed updating.  He registered his 	disappointment that the Dog in The Lane had no longer been considered a community asset.  He 	was also objecting to the colour being used on cladding to 3,4,5 and 7 Rural 	Cottages, Astley.  He 	raised concern that one of the elderly residents had not been consulted.

	Another resident spoke in support of his current planning application for the Dog in The Lane 	public house, giving information of what was being proposed and the reasons for the application.

2.	WEST MERCIA POLICE (Brought forward from Agenda item 7)
	The Chairman welcomed PC Jim Nicholson of the Area Policing Team.  He gave some context to 	the large area his team covered and their work.  There was not capacity to attend/report to every 	Parish Council meeting in the area, there being a need to manage expectations.  Jim gave some 	information of 23 incidents in the Astley area over the last 3 months.  He spoke of the recent theft 	of farm machinery at Bings Heath where there had been CCTV footage.  He was aware that the 	Police had not attended, adding that it was Police policy to attend all domestic burglaries but not 	those at farm buildings.  This was being investigated.

	(Clerk’s note:  The Chief Constable, West Mercia Police had also requested information about this 	incident when the Parish Council Chairman had raised this with her at the SALC AGM on the 11 	November and an update was awaited.)

	Jim went on to suggest that to deter local crime, the Parish Council consider promoting the use of 	Smartwater to residents.  This is a water-based solution that is unique to each bottle. This allows 	properties to be marked and enables the police to identify the owner of the property, and 	potentially the offender.  The Clerk would liaise with Jim to arrange for the Safer Neighbourhood 	Team to meet with 	residents in early January to explain how the scheme worked and the benefits. 	Information for residents would be posted on the website and noticeboards.

	2.1 Local Policing Charter 
	A copy of the Local Policing Charter had been circulated and it was noted that officers would aim 	to attend Parish Council meetings once a quarter.  Jim spoke of the organised crime groups 	operating in rural areas and the Designing Out Crime Initiative.  Astley’s priorities had been 	burglary, rural crime, and speeding.  The Chairman asked the PC to keep the Parish Council 	informed of crime statistics for the area, thanking him for his attendance and Jim left the meeting.

	2.2 Mobile Speed Cameras
	In response to a concern raised by a resident in Upper Battlefield, the West Mercia Road Safety 	Team had been in touch to confirm the dates they would be operating in the area.
	
3.       APOLOGIES
	No apologies were received.  

	At this point the Chairman reported that Cllr Alicia Wheeler had tendered her resignation due to 	work commitments after three and a half years on the Council.  A notice of vacancy had been 	posted and the Chairman placed on record her thanks to Alicia for her valuable contribution to the 	Parish Council.  The Clerk would write to thank Alicia on behalf of the Council.
	
4.	DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST  
	None were declared.

5.	MINUTES
	Proposed by Cllr Beddell, seconded by Cllr Mardell.
		
	RESOLVED: That the minutes of the meeting held on 28th September 2022 be approved and signed by the Chairman as a correct record. 

6.	REPORTS

6.1 RAF Shawbury
Flt Lt. Stu Mason reported that current night flying was due to finish on 2nd December and a post and video on night flying was on the RAF Shawbury Facebook site.  There was still some hi viz kit available for horse-riders, although current supplies were getting low, in support of the Be seen, Be Safer Campaign.  Order forms could be obtained from SHY-BeSeenBeSafer@mod.gov.uk .  The Chairman thanked Flt Lt Mason for his report, and he left the meeting.

6.2   Shropshire Council
Cllr Picton gave her report. 

7.	PLANNING

	7.1 22/04859/FUL: The Dog in the Lane, change of use of public house to 2 No dwellings

	RESOLVED:  To support the application.

	7.2 22/04638:  3, 4, 5 and 7 Rural Cottages, Astley, addition of external cladding to front, side and rear elevations and associated works.

	Following discussion, it was 
	
	RESOLVED:  That the Parish Council had concerns on how the suggested cladding would impact on the neighbouring/adjoining houses which were privately owned as this did not appear to have been addressed in the application. The PC did not object to insulating the properties but would also like the applicant to consider the suggested colour scheme in relation to the surrounding properties on a rural lane.


8.	PARISH ACCOUNTS – PAYMENTS AND RECEIPTS TO NOTE/APPROVE

		Clerk’s salary, June and October:                 £562.80
		HMRC:                                                              £132.40
		Clerk’s salary, November:                              £281.40
		HMRC:                                                                £66.20	
	
	RESOLVED: That the above payments be noted/approved.

9.	COUNCILLORS’ REPORTS
	The Chairman reported on the HNL Group on 14 November which she attended on behalf of Cllr Mardell who had been unable to attend.  Shropshire Council would no longer be providing secretarial support.  The Station Commander was leaving, and his replacement was expected within the next three weeks.  Complaints were down with 136, for the past year.  

	The Chairman and Cllr Mardell had attended the SALC AGM on 11 November.  The Chairman had raised concern with the guest speaker, Chief Constable for West Mercia, Pippa Mills over the theft of a farm vehicle as reported at Minute 2 above.

	Cllr Mardell reported on her attendance at SALC’s Fundamentals for Councillors Training and her attendance at the Remembrance Parade in Shrewsbury. 
	
10.	CLERK’S REPORT
The Clerk reported that she had received an acknowledgement from Shropshire Council about work required on two trees at/near the turning for Bings Heath on the A53 and confirmation that the Trees Team would carry out an inspection of work required.
11.	FUTURE MEETING DATES
	The following meeting dates were agreed, all commencing at 7.30 pm in Astley Village Hall:

	Wednesday 18 January 2023
	Wednesday 15 March 2023
	Wednesday 17 May 2023, preceded by the Annual Meeting of the Parish at 7pm.

The meeting closed at 9 pm.
  						Signed by Chairman ………………………………………..

Dianne Dorrell, Parish Clerk     		Draft Minutes 16 November 2022 	astleypc@hotmail.co.uk
 		                                               
